MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2023 AT BADLESMERE VILLAGE HALL.
Meeting opened at 8.00 pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Austin, Blythin, Brookes, Scutt, Parish Clerk, Cllr Rich Lehmann (SBC) (KCC) and 2 members of the public.

Absent.  Cllr Nimmo and Cllr Gould (SBC).

Apologies. 
None.
											23/13101

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
23/13102 

Approval of Minutes.
The minutes relating to the June Parish Council meeting were approved and signed.

								                                          23/13103 


Matters Arising.
None.

											23/13104

Group to improve A251.
Cllr Austin spoke to Mark and confirmed that the objectives are to get the speed on the A251 down which will be challenging.  It is believed that the most viable reduction would be a reduction to 40mph as you enter North Street until exiting Badlesmere.  Another improvement would be a restriction on the size of HGV’s that can use the A251.  A realistically achievable objective needs to be presented. The working group do not have one at present and are open to ideas.  
  																							23/13105

Bridleway from A251 to Owens Court Road.
The Chairman said since Gasmere was sold in 2022 the Bridleway has become minimal and barely a footpath now.  The Chairman went onto the KCC Website to report with some pictures supplied.  A telephone call was later received from the Highway Inspector Gary Gibb who had been on site and was going to pass onto the footpath department to investigate further.  A Bridleway should be 3 metres.  Cllr Brookes made a complaint also to Cllr Gould (SBC).  Works are underway.													23/13106


Faversham Recycling Site Closure.
Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC) reported that a consultation was due to be held at the end of July which has now been delayed.  The consultation would need to take place by Christmas 2023 in order to save finances in this financial year.  Cllr Austin stated that Helen Whately had confirmed that Faversham was the least used site in Kent.  It was agreed that the extra mileage to drive further causes significant issues with air pollution and congestion.
											
23/13201


20’s Plenty Update.
The A251 Working Group would like to borrow the Speed watch equipment however, there are only two places this can be used as a clear 100 yards is required to do so correctly.  
Cllr Blythin highlighted that all items discussed should be used for negotiation.  It is believed that the Parish Council need volume data alongside air quality information.  
Cllr Lehmann (KCC &SBC) noted that any accidents are listed on crashmap.co.uk.
Cllr Austin suggested inviting Mark and the Working Group to the next meeting.  It was agreed that members of the parish council will contact the working group to arrange attendance of one of the group meetings to share contact information and support.  
It was noted that there are a total of seven air management units on the A2 however, Defra are requesting that these are removed now.  Cllr Lehmann is trying to obtain more air management units. A portable unit could be used however, these will need to stay in place for a year at a time due to planning regulations.  
Cllr Blythin also noted that the rounding’s which have been placed on the roads are of poor quality and need to be re painted.
											23/13202

Highway Improvement Plan - Update.
Cllr Austin requested that the previous HIP be reviewed and amended as appropriate.  
Cllr Austin will join the A251 Working Group and Cllr Blythin will review the previous HIP and prepare for circulation for all to review and approve before submission.
The Chairman suggested the addition of Gates be added to the HIP.

											23/13203

Finance.
A cheque was raised for the defibrillator insurance and HMRC PAYE.  Bothe cheques were approved and signed.
											23/13204

Review of Actions.
Clerk to add Noticeboard update and purchase to June Agenda – Cllr Austin and the Chairman confirmed that the noticeboard had been installed.  Thanks was given by Cllr Brookes.

Action:  Contact to be made with the A251 Working Group to arrange attendance at their meeting group.
Action:  Clerk to add A251 Working Group to the October Agenda.
Action:  Clerk to add the Bridleway from A251 to Owens Court Road – update to the October Agenda.
Action:  Chairman to speak to Challock Parish Council to arrange return of the Speedwatch equipment.
Action:  Clerk to add Faversham Recycling Site Closure – update to the October Agenda.
Action:  Clerk to add Highway Improvement Plan – update to the October Agenda.
Action:  Clerk to add Faversham Town Council Bus Project to October Agenda.

											23/13301

Meeting Closed at 9.03pm

Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 3rd October 2023 in Sheldwich Parish Rooms.  

Signed:

Dated:
